Vale Speakers Committee Meeting Wednesday 14th April 2010
Please note that, where there are actions, the name of the individual is in bold
Present:
Gill Hale


Claire Daniel


Ian Calder


Rose Marie Calder 


Lindsey Wilkins

Apologies:
Bev Fowlston

Minutes from last meeting on 10th February
1. The minutes were agreed and the actions were reviewed.
Carried forward: each committee member to provide Gill with a ”3-liner” detailing how they have benefitted from their role. Gill will provide all members details of Officer Roles at the next club meeting.
Claire to write a template letter to gain feedback from guests on what they thought of the meeting and what would prevent them joining the club.
2. Progress on Website

Bev has provided pictures and feedback on the proposed website.  Rose-Marie to make the basic site live tomorrow and will send it up to District 71 for them to point to the new URL.  In future the agenda for the meeting  and minutes from it will be provided as a link.  Rose-Marie to supply Lindsey with instructions on ‘how to’.

3. Treasurer’s Report
The balance in the Bank as at 13th April is £1206.77
The half yearly subs have been paid to the US.  We now have 21 members, 15 of which regularly attend meetings.
4. Club Trophies
It was agreed to purchase four new trophies for the club – Humorous; International; Evaluation; Table Topics.  It was also agreed that a smaller award would be presented to winners each year for them to keep.  Gill will provide members with a selection to choose from at the next club meeting.  The approximate cost will be £200 maximum.

It was also agreed to buy a projector with remote control and carrying case.  Gill and Rose-Marie will cost out the options.  It will be the responsibility of the Sergeant at Arms to keep and set up the projector.  In the meantime Gill will speak to Hockcliffe Street to ascertain the situation regarding insurance.
Rose-Marie will place an order for badges, pins, ribbons and voting slips with World HQ.

5. Recruitment
The new website should be our best tool.  We are also receiving a number of referrals.  It was agreed that guests should have a member ‘attached’ to them to explain the format of the meeting etc.  To quote Gill, ‘Guests should be treated like gold dust’.  Providing a role of ‘Guest Greeter’ on each agenda was discussed and it was decided to keep an eye on things for the time being.
6. Club Succession
The AGM will be held on Wednesday 19th May, during which will be given a brief report from the President; Educational Vice-President and the Treasurer.  The roles for Treasurer, PR and Membership are still to be filled for the coming year.
6.   Any Other Business

It was discussed whether an extra 5th meeting should be held at the end of June (the official end of the Toastmaster year).  If held, this could be a fun evening with buffet contributed from each member.  To be decided.

District 71 have announced a realignment of Divisions.  This does not directly affect Vale.

As no-one from Vale will be attending the District 71 contest in Sligo, a proxy voting form will not be sent.

Claire has received some excellent feedback from Penny regarding her Club Leavers Questionnaire.  It would be really useful to hear back from John Day, Pat, Nitin and Kim.

The next Committee Meeting to be agreed following election of new committee
